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 Headteacher: Miss Helen Pearce 

Friday 17th October 2014

Dear Parents                                                                                            
Our School Autumn Fayre was a real success last week down to the great work of the children in designing and running a variety of interesting stalls and games.  They worked really hard and did a great job.  Thank you to all who made donations and spent money on the day.   In total we raised £354.63 – a fantastic amount for 2 hours of selling.  Money raised will go towards IT equipment in the school.
On Monday afternoon at 2.30 pm we are having the official opening of our Predari area and have a number of visitors in school for the occasion. Parents are very welcome to this event.  Refreshments will be served so do come along and join us on this day. 
Some great news….yesterday the poll for the most voted scarecrow in Trengwainton Gardens was counted and St Maddern’s won first prize with the Robin Hood scarecrow gaining over 150 more votes than any other scarecrow.  Hussain Bolt was voted 3rd, well done to all those involved.  As a thank you from Trengwainton, St Maddern’s have been invited to a den building down in the forest there on 5th November.  On that day children will need to have old clothes so that they can participate fully.  We will walk there and be back at school before the end of the school day.   
On Wednesday the Lead Maths Learners from Humphry Davy came into our school again to work alongside some of our great mathematicians at St Maddern’s.  This has been a very successful event and I hope it is something that we can continue to do and even extend to other subject areas in the future.  It is really positive that we are able to provide our most able children with some challenges, particularly with secondary level children.
Don’t forget to log onto our website, there are a number of new pictures of the children from this term demonstrating a range of interesting and exciting learning.  Please also log onto the Lend me your Literacy site and make some comments on the work that you see.  This is a great way of really encouraging your child.  There are some fantastic pieces of work up on the site.
In a bid to be eco-friendly if you would like to receive the newsletter via email, please give your email address to Mrs Prichard, so that you can receive it electronically in future.

On Thursday 23rd October the children have been especially invited to Mounts Bay to take part in a musical event, MIXXIN’ THRU MIDNIGHT. The event is being organised by Mr New.  All key stage 2 children have been asked to take part.  We will be performing for about 15 minutes and parents are very welcome to come along.  As the event begins at about 5pm we will be leaving St Maddern’s at about 4.45 pm.  If your child/children would like to attend they can stay in school until then, they will then go by mini bus to Mounts Bay to perform.  The children will be back in school by 6.00 pm to be picked up.   Adventure Club will not be on that day but a film will be shown instead.  Children will be given a snack and drink before we go to Mounts Bay.  I do hope all KS2 children will be able to take part.  This is a great opportunity to participate in some great live music making.  Please could you complete the slip at the end of newsletter and return to the school office.  Thank you.
Advance notice
There is a school inset day on Monday 3rd November. The school will be closed on this day.   St Maddern’s will be open as usual on Tuesday 4th November.

On Thursday 13th November we are attending Camborne Music Festival.  This starts at 10 am family and friends are warmly invited to this event.  Further details will follow after half term. 

Christmas presents!!!

Children’s photos will be taken here on 14th November in the morning. If you would like a photo of younger children as part of the group please come into school at 8.30 with siblings.  More details will follow nearer the date. 
Other events
Hayle Football Club is hosting a Soccer camp during half term on Tuesday 28th October.  Please see Mrs Prichard in the office for further details.

There is a Tennis Fun day being held on Thursday 30th October at Penzance Tennis Club. There is no need to book – just turn up on the day.  See parent’s notice board or Mrs Prichard for further information. 

Headteacher’s Award
Layla Rayment for making a great start to learning at St Maddern’s
A special mention also goes to Noah Garcia-Townsend who produced a fantastic piece of literacy in the Big Write last week.
Star readers
Noah Garcia-Townsend

Roxanne Wills
Harry Figg

Jowan Tonkin

Jake Thomas

Josh Curry

Faith Charman

Jowan Garcia

Kayden Salmon-Curtin

Pre-School
Tom Adams  - for being kind and thoughtful towards the other children in the pre-school.  He is always helpful and shows wonderful manners.  
Best wishes 
H. Pearce

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Please circle as appropriate 
I give permission for my child……………………………………….to attend the MIXXIN’ THRU MIDNIGHT  on Thursday 23rd October at Mounts Bay.  They will/will not stay for the film.  They will/will not need transport to the event.  They will be picked up at 6.00 pm from school
Signed………………………………………………………..
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